
To All: I strongly support Bill H7382. This bill reduces the current limits on renting and provides badly 
needed housing for URI students as has been done for decades. 
Our local businesses rely on these URI students for much needed income throughout the winter time 
until the summer vacation people arrive. 
I have worked hard on my life saved my money and invested in a five bedroom rental property in 
Eastwood. Look in Narragansett six years ago now the town council is limited to three students which is 
three bedrooms losing much needed income of the other two I pay taxes on a five bedroom and Zone 
for a five bedroom And I believe it is unconstitutional what this town council is getting away with by 
limiting this. What are they gonna do next say that I can’t have a cat in my house next year In all 
seriousness, this town council is going to turn Narragansett into a ghost town, and they should not be 
allowed to limit students in anyway the occupancy should be based on month. The Towne building 
inspector issued a permit, for in my case I have a five bedroom, and I have a permit for a five bedroom, 
so I should be able to rent to five college students. Thank you for all your efforts to try and help us in this 
endeavor. Sincerely, John H. Hartley, 22 Knowlesway Narragansett,RI 02882 
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